
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
PROGRAM YEAR 2025-29 CONSOLIDATED PLAN 
FISCAL YEAR 2025-26 ANNUAL PLAN STRATEGY 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT, HOME INVESTMENT 

PARTNERSHIPS, AND EMERGENCY SOLUTIONS GRANT PROGRAMS 
 
 
Notice is hereby given that the Board of Supervisors will hold a public hearing at 9:00 a.m. on 
October 22, 2024, in Room 310 at the County Administration Center, 1600 Pacific Highway, San 
Diego, CA regarding the Program Year 2025-29 Consolidated Plan Strategy. 
 
As a recipient of U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) entitlement grant 
funding under the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG), HOME Investment 
Partnerships (HOME) and Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) programs, the County of San Diego 
(County) develops a five-year Consolidated Plan. The primary purpose of the Consolidated Plan 
is to: 

1. Identify priority housing and community development needs in the County’s jurisdiction 
through market analysis, community input, and stakeholder consultation, and; 

2. Strategically establish five-year goals that address priority community needs and potential 
federal, state, local, or private funding sources that could be leveraged with HUD 
entitlement funding.   

 
The San Diego “Urban County” CDBG and ESG Programs fund housing, community development 
and public services and activities in the unincorporated area, as well as the six participating cities 
of Coronado, Del Mar, Imperial Beach, Lemon Grove, Poway, and Solana Beach. The San Diego 
County HOME Consortium Program provides funds for housing activities in the CDBG and ESG 
Program areas, as well as the six Consortium cities of Carlsbad, Encinitas, La Mesa, San Marcos, 
Santee, and Vista. The HOPWA program provides funding for housing and housing related 
services for persons living with HIV/AIDS and their families throughout the entire County of San 
Diego. 
 
The 2025-29 Consolidated Plan Strategy proposes overarching 2025-29 Consolidated Plan goals. 
The Consolidated Plan goals set priorities that guide the use of HUD entitlement funding based on 
public feedback, stakeholder input, and community data indicators. The Strategy and proposed 
Consolidated Plan goals can be accessed electronically at www.sdhcd.com. 
 
The public is invited to attend the public hearing to comment on the 2025-29 Consolidated Plan 
Strategy. The public may also provide comments in writing during the 30-day comment period 
ending October 22, 2024. Written comments should be addressed to Housing and Community 
Development Services, Community Development Division, 3989 Ruffin Road, San Diego, CA 
92123, (619) 346-3375, or emailed to: Community.Development@sdcounty.ca.gov. Those who 
are deaf or hard of hearing may contact the department at (866) 945-2207. Those who need 
assistance to participate in the meeting (non-English speaking, hearing impaired, etc.) should 
contact staff at least five days prior to the meeting to request special arrangements. 
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